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Dear Parents and Carers

Newton Farm Primary School

As we reach our last school day for this year I would like to thank all of our staff and pupils for making this another year full of fun, laughter and learning in Newton Farm Primary.  We have again welcomed many new pupils into our school this year and we will have 79 new P1s starting in August as well as new pupils in other stages in the school. Our pupils have once again risen to the challenge of leading learning, looking out for one another and making our school a busy hub for learning.  Thank you for all your efforts this year.  We wish our P7 pupils well in High School and look forward to hearing of their new successes soon.

We will be saying goodbye to some of our teachers who are moving on to pastures new; Miss O’Brien, Miss Hendry, Miss Sutherland, Mr McCourt and Mr Dalling will be missed but I am sure will enjoy their time in new posts in August.  

Thank you too to all of you, our parents and carers, who have supported us this session by coming in to school to see the learning in your child’s class, attending our Learning Festival, working with us as class helpers and so much more.  We value your input and your opinions on how we are doing and would like to remind you that our end of year questionnaires can still be returned to help us build on what has happened this year 

I would like to update you on our staffing for this school year and share some other practical information with you that may be useful in August. 

Senior Leadership Team
Head Teacher – Mrs Meechan
Depute Head Teacher ASN – Mrs Cowie
Depute Head Teacher P5  -7 – Mrs Webber
Depute Head Teacher P3 & 4 – Mrs Calder
Depute Head Teacher P1 & 2 - Mrs Robinson 
Depute (Early Years) – Miss McIntyre
Mrs Macfarlane (PT)   
Mr Allen (PT)




Teaching Staff

Room 1 Mrs Ventre
Room 2 Miss Mulreany    
Room 3 Mrs Rae 
Room 4 Miss Laird
Room 5 Miss Riley / Miss Finch    	
Room 6 Miss Riley / Miss Livingstone
Room 7 Mrs Norton 
Room 8 Ms Kerr / Miss Curley
Room 9 Mr Allen 
Room 10 Mrs Kane		
Room 11 Mrs  Kelly 
Room 12 Miss Readie    	
Room 13 Miss Stark 
Room 14 Miss Kennedy  
Room 15  Miss Lockhart   
Room 16  Miss Campbell    
Room 17  Miss Tighe
Room 18  Miss Gray
Room 19  Mrs Stewart
Room 20 Mr Jasnoz-Clark  
Room 21 Miss Henderson 
Room 22 Mrs Young 
Room 23 Miss McIver
Room 24 Miss Napier     
Room 25 Ms Low
Room 26 Miss White
Room 27 Miss Higgins / Miss Macfarlane

NCCT (Non Class Contact Time) –teachers have 2.5 hours each week out of class for preparation time, the staff in class for this time will be – Miss Capper, Mrs Riley and Mr McKay, Mrs Kerr, Miss Riley and one new member of staff who has yet to be appointed.

Miss Macfarlane and Miss Higgins will be our Nurture teachers this year.






Playtime and lunchtime - All pupils will have morning interval together.  P1 will play in the playground outside their classrooms and P2-7 can play either in the playground or in the pitches.   At lunchtime P1-3 will have their break between 12 noon and 12.45pm and P4-7 between 12.45pm and 1.30pm.  

We have a date for breakfast club restarting.  It will open again on Monday 19th August.  Please email the school office if you would like your child to attend and then bring your child to the side gate near the pitches where they will be met by one of the adult supervisors at 8.15am.  

PE timetables will be finalised upon our return in August.  Pupils will have two PE sessions each week.  Plain joggers or shorts and a plain t-shirt are required.  Pupils should not wear any football branded items. 

In the morning P4-7 will come into school through the pitches, P4 will then line up in the playground and P5-7 in the pitches.  P3 will line up next the MUGA in the playground. P1 & 2 will line up at their classroom doors.  For the first day P1 will come in at times previously issued to parents.  

At the end of each day, Rooms 1-8 will leave from their classroom doors, parents will be able to collect their children from the classroom door (please have only one adult collect your child from this area to minimise the number of adults in the playground). 
Rooms 9 – 15 will exit through the front door.  
Rooms 16 – 24 and Rooms 26 & 27 will exit through the dining room door.  If your child is in P5-7 and has a sibling in P1 or P2 who is being collected, they will walk round to the front door to meet at a spot agreed by you.

All children on the school bus will wait in the hall to be escorted to the bus.  Older siblings will collect P1 and 2 pupils from their class at 3pm.

All pupils in our supported classes will enter through the front door at 8.50am and leave from here at 2.50pm each day.

Pupils attending after school care will be met by the employees of each company at an agreed location.  

Can I also take this opportunity to remind everyone that dogs are not permitted in the school grounds. This is to ensure pupil safety. 

The gate at the rear of the MUGA will be opened for pupils to enter and leave the school.  If adults wish to accompany a child to school please use continue to use the gates at the front of the school as the playground is an adult free zone.  If your child has to walk home from school alone, please send a note to their class teacher giving permission for this.   Thank you.

We have lots of uniform items still available at the front door, please help yourselves to anything you need.  Please put your child’s name on all items of clothing, school bags and lunch boxes so that we can return lost items quickly to the correct person.

We are looking forward to another busy year ahead and I hope this information is useful to you.  Please check the annual parents planner on our blog for all dates planned so far for school events between August and June. As always, if you have any questions please contact the school office when we return in August and someone will get back to you as soon as possible. 

I wish you all a very restful, sunny (fingers crossed) summer break and look forward to seeing everyone again on August 14th.

Have a fantastic summer and take care.
Kind regards

Mrs Meechan
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Head Teacher


Harvester Avenue, Newton. G72 6AA          Phone: 0141 642 0333
email:office@newtonfarm-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk
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